Stanbridge Lower School



Tilsworth Road Stanbridge Leighton Buzzard Bedfordshire LU7 9HY

Telephone: 01525 210328

Newsletter No 28

20th May 2021

Dear Parents/Guardians

Information for Gypsy Roma and Traveller Families - Vaccination Centre at Stanbridge Lower School 26th and 27th May

A two day outreach service is available to all Gypsy, Roma and Traveller families in the local area. You do not need to be registered with a GP service to access it and no appointment is required.

Who can have the vaccine?

• Anyone over 18

A team of nurses from Bassett Road Surgery will be running this clinic from 3pm until 6pm with the last appointment being 5.45pm.

Information for Parents

- Children on site will be kept away from the vaccination centre
- Marshalls will be in place to direct people arriving/leaving for their vaccinations. All people arriving for vaccinations will be using the carpark side of school to enter and leave.
- Vaccinations will take place in the hall
- The medical team will ensure the vaccination centre is COVID secure.
- No children will come into contact with anyone arriving or leaving for their vaccination s; at the end of the day all the children will be moved to one side of the school to keep them secure, ready to be collected
- No toilet facilities will be available on the day

Collecting Children at the End of the Day

- Pre-school will be collected from the far door to the playground
- Yr 2 will be collected from the slope area at the far side of the playground





"We believe in our children"













- Yr 3 will be escorted into the main playground by their class teacher. Their pathway will be coned off to the playground.
- R/Yr 1/Yr 4 will be collected from their normal areas

Cleaning

The nursing team will be cleaning the area before and after use.

The site agent is attending to clean the area after use

Keeping the Hall Secure

- All Pre-school Equipment will be moved so it is not touched.
- Old tables and chairs will be used so not to contaminate any tables that are used on a day to day basis in school. These then can be cleaned and stored away after use.
- Doors and windows will be open to enable good ventilation.
- People attending the site will be masked, if they don't bring a mask they will be given one.
- People will be asked to sanitise their hands on entry.

Before and After School Club - Children will be kept away from the Vaccination Centre

Wednesday is outdoor sport – this will take place on the field and the children will be fully supervised as normal Thursday is craft – this will take place in the Reception class and children will be fully supervised. BASC can be collected from the Reception Class gate in the outside area.

Extra Staff on Site

Miss Godwin, Mrs Davies and Mrs Patterson will be on site at all times to ensure procedures are followed by the medical team.

We hope by using the school as a site we are helping to ensure that as many groups of people as possible get vaccinated against this awful virus that has taken hold of our country. It is one small thing, that we can do to help the country in its steps to get back to normality, recognising the enormous pressure and strain that the virus has had on the NHS and people's lives. I have been made aware that the advert on Facebook for the use of our site as a vaccination centre has not coincided with this letter and that is unfortunate because it obviously creates questions for parents. If anyone has any further questions, please do not hesitate to ask and I will forward these to the medical team.

Yours sincerely

Miss Godwin





"We believe in our children"











